ROTARY BULLETIN

June 14, 2012 "Reach Within To Embrace Humanity"

"Four Way Test – Is It The Truth? Is It Fair To All Concerned? Will It Build Good Will And Better Friendships? Will It Be Beneficial To All Concerned?"

June Sgt. at Arms – Nate Schlotthauer June Greeter – Tom Hostad

HUHS Pickup – None – Summer Vacation

June Birthdays - 6/9 – Brian Priestaf, 6/10 – Tom Hostad, 6/16 – Harriet Doerfert, 6/18 – Tom Robbins, 6/18 - June Ertenberg, 6/21 – Greg Ledesma, 6/24 – Bob Stumpner, 6/28 – Penny Jo Zagel, 6/30 – Dale Anderson.

HIGHLIGHTS OF THE ROTARY MEETING June 7, 2012

OPENING: President Tom Doubleday called the meeting to order. Tom then led the club in prayer followed by the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag. Sgt. At Arms, Jeff Millikin, selected "The Battle Hymn of the Republic" as the song of the day. The club then sang "Happy Birthday" to Brian Priestaf, Tom Hostad and Doug Smith.

STUDENTS OF THE MONTH: None Present – Summer Break.

EXCHANGE STUDENT REPORT: Laura is on a two-week trip out west.

ANNOUNCEMENTS:

The flyers are out for the 17th Annual Rotary Golf Outing to be held at the Hartford Golf Course on June 26th. We need golfers to participate in this project to make it a success. Please get your foursomes lined up

and contact Matt. Matt is also in need of 12 more hole sponsors. Nancy Hutchinson and her family will attend this year's event.

The Vision House Open House is scheduled for June 9th and 10th. John Spielmann passed around a sign up sheet to help work the open house on the 9th and 10th. He also needs Rotarians to help clean the house on June 7th. If you can help on any of the dates, please contact John.

The 2012 Officer Installation Banquet is scheduled for June 28th during our general membership meeting. The Hartford Police Canine "Cash" will be coming to the meeting that day.

Please keep Brian Priestaf in your prayers, as he will be receiving a stem cell transplant next Tuesday.

Tom thanked Ron Schlitt for running last week's meeting and the work he did on the Teacher of the Year Recognition luncheon.

Fred passed out the Packer Raffle tickets to the members in attendance. The drawing will take place at our August 2^{nd} meeting.

The next Executive Board meeting will take place on Wednesday, June 20th at 7:00 AM at Hartford Savings Bank.

PROGRAM: Donna Miotke from Aurora Health Care spoke on how to handle a choking incident as an individual or when it happens to someone in a group setting. She demonstrated how to dislodge an object from an adult in both a standing or sitting situation. She also demonstrated on how to dislodge an object from an infant. In a choking incident, the first thing you should do is dial 911. Most cell phones today are equipped with a land locator. She recommended that you should activate it on your individual cell phone.

Ed Heck, Colleen Baus, and Tom Hostad were the lucky winners in this week's Birthday Raffle.

In the Ace of Hearts Raffle, Paul Johnsen had a chance to win \$242.00 but he drew the Seven of Hearts instead.

Ed Heck reported that 51% of our members were in attendance at today's meeting.

Sgt. At Arms, Fred Jeff Millikin collected \$51.00 in Sad and Happy fines from our members at today's meeting.